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OFFICE OF CHEMICAL SAFETY 
AND POLLUTION PREVENTION 

May 13, 2021 
 

Frankie Bell 
Environmental Affairs Manager 
Degesch America, Inc. 
153 Triangle Drive, P.O. Box 116 
Weyers Cave, VA 24486 
 
Subject:   Amendment – Revising the May 4, 2020 Registration Notice condition regarding 
    the sample for the Ft. Meade laboratory  
     Product Name: Technical Grade Aluminum Phosphide  
                EPA Registration Number: 40285-18 
     Application Date: 05/03/2021 
     Decision Number: 575363 
 
 
Dear Ms. Bell: 
 
The Agency has received your request of May 3, 2021 to revise Condition #4 of the registration 
notice referenced above. As noted in your letter, Degesch America, Inc. submitted a sample to 
the Ft. Meade laboratory, but due to the hazardous nature of aluminum phosphide, the laboratory 
was not able to safely accept and store the sample.  
 
The proposed amendment to the registration notice referenced above, in connection with 
conditional registration of this product under the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide and Rodenticide 
Act, is acceptable. This approval revises the Condition #4 on the registration notice dated May 4, 
2020. Condition #4 will be revised to read:  
 
 
4. You are required to submit a sample of the analytical grade of the active ingredient upon 
request. The Analytical Chemistry Branch will contact you regarding the need/scheduling for 
submittal of the analytical method used to assay the active ingredient in the product, as needed. 
 
 
This approval does not affect any other conditions imposed on this registration by the May 4, 
2020 registration notice. You continue to be subject to existing conditions on your registration 
and any deadlines connected with them. 
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Your release for shipment of the product constitutes acceptance of these conditions. If these 
conditions are not complied with, the registration will be subject to cancellation in accordance 
with FIFRA section 6. If you have any questions, please contact Paul Di Salvo by phone at 703-
347-0322, or via email at disalvo.paul@epa.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 

Venus Eagle, Product Manager 01 
 Invertebrate and Vertebrate Branch 3 
 Registration Division (7505P) 
 Office of Pesticide Programs 
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